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CLE Seminars
Highlight FSU Law
Alumni Weekend

Seminars in Trial Practice and Tax
will highlight the program planned for
the Florida State University College of
Law Annual Alumni Reunion Week-
end to be held November 30 - Decem-
ber 1 in Tallahassee. The seminars will
carry continuing legal education cred-
its and are open to all members of The
Florida Bar. A cash bar following the
seminars is open to both seminar par-
ticipants and all alumni. The program
will be held at the Florida State Con-
ference Center, one block west of the
College of Law.

On Friday night, the Florida State
vs. University of Florida basketball
game gets underway at 7:30 P.M. A
block of 200 tickets was reserved for
Reunion registrants until November 2.
Although these may be sold before
this Newsletter is published, you
should check with the Law Alumni
Office or the Athletic Ticket Office
about the possibility of tickets being
available.

Scheduled events begin early on
Saturday, December 1. The Annual
Alumni Meeting will be held at 9:00
A.M. Results of the election of officers
and Board of Directors members will
be announced at that time.

Congressman Claude Pepper will be
the featured speaker at the Reunion
Brunch hosted by the Alumni Associa-
tion for alumni and guests. The Brunch
will be held at the Florida State Con-
ference Center at 10:00 A.M. Bloody
Marys will be served at 9:30 A.M.

The Moot Court Alumni Associa-
tion will host its annual reception fol-

(Continued on Page 4)

Book Award Program Announced

The Florida State University College
of Law will launch in November a
program unique in the area of annual
giving by the private sector to higher
education. The Alumni Association
will sponsor the Law School Enrich-
ment Fund Book Awards Program.
Sponsors of the Book Award will help
recognize those students who have
excelled in a specific course, extracur-
ricular activity, or a specified area of
learning while at the College of Law.
The success of the program relies a
great deal on our alumni identifying
sponsors throughout the State to par-
ticipate for five years.

A sponsor will pay $3,000, $2,000 or
$1,000 per year for five years to spon-
sor a Book Award in a designated
area. The sponsor may name the award
after his or her law firm, a famous
person or even themselves. A portion
of the award will go to the student
who achieves the highest grade in the
specific class or obtains some other
goal designated by the faculty. The
student will also receive an embossed
book and a plaque for his or her
accomplishments. A plaque will also
be supplied to the sponsor and it will
be updated on an annual basis listing
each year’s recipient.

Unlike other graduate programs
such as architecture, engineering, med-
icine and the like, research grants are
not usually available to colleges of law.
It is because of this that we must look
at approaching law practitioners for
the first time in an effort to bring pri-
vate funds to the College. This will
enable us to do those things necessary
to increase the credibility and standing
of our students within the College.
Most of the sponsors’ money will go
to things such as a distinguished
speakers program, recruitment of new

students and faculty, publications, our
national championship Moot Court
team, emergency loans to students,
scholarships, intern programs, extern
programs, and a host of other areas
not normally funded by the State or
contemplated for support in the near
future.

If you, or your firm, have achieved
recognition and standing in a special-
ized field, this will be a great oppor-
tunity to designate a Book Award in
your honor, your firm’s honor or per-
haps even in recognition of a late
member of your firm, a parent or a
deceased relative.

It is our hope that a successful Book
Awards Program will generate a com-
petitive atmosphere at the College of
Law. All too often recognition such as
class standing, law review, moot court,
etc. are handed out in the first year of
law school. Incentive to excel in a cer-
tain area can be fostered if recognition
such as a book award can be given.
Perhaps you missed out on such an
honor while at the College. This pro-
gram will help make sure that the same
oversight is not repeated.

It is our hope that our alumni will
answer our call and become salesper-
sons for this unique proposal. If all 79
Book Awards are funded, this will give
the College of Law Alumni Associa-
tion a tremendous base from which to
operate during the next five years.

Please be aware that in the upcom-
ing weeks the College of Law Alumni
Association will be asking graduates
of the College of Law to begin partici-
pating in our annual giving program
in order to help fund such things as
class reunions, the alumni directory,
the alumni newsletter, job placement

(Continued on Page 7)




From the Board

The Alumni Association is gearing
up for the Annual Reunion Weekend,
which is scheduled for the December
Ist weekend to coincide with the
FSU/UF football game. More details
on this are set out elsewhere in the
Newsletter.

Don Gifford informs me that the
inaugural meeting of the Local Alumni
Chapter in Tampa was well attended
and a great success. Other such meet-
ings are in the works and will be
announced soon.

As my term of office draws to a
close, I have taken the opportunity to
review the accomplishments and fail-
ings of the Alumni Association. I am
generally pleased with our efforts. We
have again participated in numerous
law school activities and are becoming
a recognized presence by the students.
Only a few years ago, | attended
annual association meetings where
only three or four other alumni both-
ered to show up. This year we have
seen the first Board meeting with 100%
attendance and record attendance at
other activities and functions.

The First Annual FSU College of
Law Alumni Association Bar Conven-
tion Breakfast was a big success and a
great opportunity for alumni to meet
the new Dean.

This year’s Reunion Weekend will
be another milestone for the Alumni
Association. Not one, but two major
seminars are being sponsored by the
Alumni Association and a nationally
recognized speaker is planned for the
Reunion Brunch. These and many
other accomplishments are the good
things I leave behind.

The failings, however, will be the
most significant thing about the year.
Alumni financial support to the Col-
lege of Law is not just low, it is
embarrassing. We are receiving tremen-
dous support from the Legislature and
can look forward to more of the same.

College of Law Alumni Newsletter

Editor — Elora B. Harwood

Faculty Advisor —
Stephen R. MacNamara

Published four times a year,
January, May, August and November.

Alumni are encouraged to submit
items of interest to the Newsletter.

Even the Bar Foundation has made a
substantial financial commitment to
the College of Law by its Public Ser-
vice Fellowship Program. Each and
every one of the members of the
faculty make a regular financial con-
tribution to the school. Only the
Alumni are failing to support the Col-
lege of Law.

The College of Law is developing a
comprehensive plan to help develop
adequate funding for scholarships and
law school programs. The participa-
tion of each and every one of us is
essential to the College of Law. I
encourage you and your firms to dig
deep and help provide the financial
resources necessary to support the
quality education being provided by
the FSU College of Law.

In closing, 1 would like to convey
my deepest appreciation to all those
people whose hard work made this
year’s accomplishments possible. The
“Tradition Is Growing.”

David W. Wilcox, President

From the Dean

New deans—like new governors and
new presidents—are generally given a
honeymoon period, a time when their
mistakes are tolerated. Some political
traditions hold that the honeymoon
lasts about one hundred days. As I
write this, I have been on the job for
one hundred and two days. Orin Sla-
gle told me that I may be able to get
by for a longer period of time because,
since I am new to academic adminis-
tration, I can say, after doing some-
thing offensive to academic tradition:
“I did not know that.”

From all I can tell, I am still in the
honeymoon period and this is proba-
bly the best time to ask alumni for
help. Before doing that, [ want to give
a brief accounting of the first three
months. Much of the detail of this
activity is found on other pages of this
newsletter and I want to mention only
two subjects.

The first is the legal research and
writing program. I align myself with
those who believe that legal writing is
the basic skill which all lawyers must
possess. 1 also agree with the observa-
tion that our schools and colleges are
not doing an adequate job in training
students in writing skills. The law
schools cannot simply rail at the
undergraduate schools. Our job is to
train lawyers, and the FSU Law faculty
has stepped up to this responsibility in
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a bold way, hiring five full-time law
graduates, all with experience in clerk-
ing, practice or legislation. These full-
time instructors displace a student-
taught legal writing program and
provide the FSU College of Law with
one of the best funded legal writing
programs in the country. To put this
into perspective, we have one legal
writing instructor for every 34 first-
year students. This is a rigorous course.
It is graded and students are working
very hard learning their craft.

We hope that this program will set
the tone for our use of the quality
improvement funds. We want to place
resources into programs which both
give more to our students and demand
more from them. To date, I believe
this program is a great success.

The second accomplishment is the
selection and activation of the Public
Service Fellowship program. This
program is funded by the Florida Bar
Foundation from money raised in the
interest on trust funds accounts pro-
gram. With this fellowship, FSU is
able to attract law students who have
an interest in public service of all var-
ieties. I know that you will hear a
great deal about this program, and I
hope that you will be helping us locate
students who will be interested in this
program.

Now to the request.

Printed elsewhere in this newsletter
is a calendar of upcoming events. The
two events which will first draw the
alumni to the school are the alumni
reunion and CLE seminars scheduled
for November 30/ December | (the
FSU/Florida football weekend) and
the Dedication of the Law School
Building scheduled for January 25-26,
1985. Justice John Paul Stevens will
be the principal speaker at the dedi-
cation.

At each of these occasions, we will
be talking about how the alumni can
help and—hopefully—how they have
helped. We need that help to achieve
distinction. It can come in various
ways. In the area of development, we
need support for the Book Award
program announced in this newsletter,
development of class organizations for
organized annual giving, and identifi-
cation of those people who want to
contribute in a very permanent way
with the dedication of chairs for dis-
tinguished scholars, endowment of
professorships or dedication of new
facilities. In the recruitment of stu-
dents, we need your help in identifying
the very promising students in your

(Continued on Page 3)

Don Gifford addressed the Tampa alumni
and introduced Dean D’Alemberte.

FSU Homecoming
1984 Set For
November 17

Fall has arrived in Tallahassee
bringing with it beautiful days, foot-
ball games and—homecoming! The
theme for FSU Homecoming 1984 is
“A Lifetime of Memories.” To share
your memories of law school, join us
at the College of Law on Saturday,
November 17, for the annual “Oysters
on the Lawn” party at 4:00 p.m. Free
beer and soft drinks will be served.
There will be a charge of $3.00 per
person to offset the cost of the oysters.
If you have not preregistered, you may
pay at the party. We look forward to
seeing you on the 17th.

Dean (Continued from Page 2)

area, in telling these students about
FSU College of Law, and in using
your undergraduate school contacts to
aid in our search for good students
there.

There are other thoughts I have on
involvement of our alumni with the
Law School program, but these steps
are critical to the Law School program
now. Representative James Harold
Thompson, Herb Morgan, Senator
Ken Jenne and others have given us a
unique opportunity for greatness. With
your help, we can achieve this promise.

Talbot “Sandy” D’Alemberte, Dean

A note of thanks to alumni and friends
of the College of Law who have been
instrumental in bringing their law
firms, corporations, or agencies to the
College to interview. These expressions
of loyalty and concern are encouraged
and appreciated.

Alumni visited with Dean D’Alemberte and Professor VanDercreek at the reception in Tampa.

Tampa Local Chapter
Has Great Beginning

The Tower Club in Tampa was the
site for the first gathering of area
alumni interested in forming a local
chapter of the College of Law Alumni
Association. More than 100 alums
attended the reception at 5:30 p.m. on
September 6, 1984.

Don Gifford (’70) served as host for
the occasion. He was assisted by
members of the new chapter’s Board
of Directors. They are Craig B. Glid-

den, Richard B. Hadlow, Theodore R.
Manry, III, Thomas B. Matthews,
Deborah H. Ross, Sheila McDevitt,
and Richard H. Sollner. Dean Talbot
“Sandy” D’Alemberte presented a
charter to the chapter and made a
brief address expressing his pleasure at
the number of interested alumni and
encouraging them to become involved
in the future of the College of Law.

You Won't Believe 1985

A host of things are planned for the
College of Law during calendar year
1985.

United States Supreme Court Jus-
tice John Paul Stevens will dedicate
our new library building on Saturday,
January 26, 1985. In conjunction with
the dedication of the new library, the
College of Law will hold a CLE pro-
gram and several seminars. One planned
seminar is an Environmental Growth
Management Seminar which could
serve as the basis of a blueprint for
growth management in the State of
Florida. This seminar will be one of
the most important held in the State
of Florida, and environmental leaders
throughout the nation are expected to
attend.

In February 1985, plans are to
launch a distinguished speakers pro-
gram which we hope will put Florida
State University College of Law on the
map as having one of the finest distin-
guished visiting speakers programs in
the nation. Key business and political
leaders from around the State have
already agreed to serve as our guest
selection committee and we believe our
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Justice John Paul Stevens

programs will prove to be both timely
and topical.

In March, the American Bar Asso-
ciation Committee on Legal Education
will hold a national conference on
resources for legal education. This
conference is shaping up to be a gath-
ering of key individuals which will help
direct legal education well into the
1990’s.

Also in March of 1985, the Florida
Judicial College will spend part of its
time at the College of Law. The Col-
lege will train judges from throughout
the State. This is the first time the Col-
lege will be conducted in the City of
Tallahassee.

In July of 1985, the College of Law
will inaugurate a program of Continu-

(Continued on Page 11)




Dean D’Alemberte recently spoke to
several local bar associations around
the State and found that several of the
local bar presidents are graduates of
the College of Law. The College of
Law is proud of the achievements of
these alumni. So that you can share in
the recognition of their accomplish-
ments, we take this opportunity to
introduce them to you.

Terrence Russell was installed re-
cently as President of the Broward
County Bar Association. His plans for
a major expansion of the Bar include
relocating the Bar offices downtown
so that professional services to Bar
members can be improved, promoting
a positive perception of the communi-
ty’s lawyers, and seeking improvement
of the Bar’s relationship with local
media.

Terrence J. Russell

Russell is a graduate of the Univer-
sity of Florida and a charter class
graduate of the Florida State Univer-
sity College of Law. After clerking for
Federal District Judge William O.
Mehrtens for a year, he entered law
practice in 1970 and is now a partner
in the firm of Ruden, Barnett, Mc-
Closky, Schuster & Russell. Two years
ago, Russell was appointed to the
Judicial Nominating Commission for
the 17th Judicial Circuit and is cur-
rently Vice Chairman. He serves on
the Board of Trustees for Nova Law
School and is a member of the Univer-
sity’s Coral Springs Board of Gover-
nors. Russell is presently Secretary of
the College of Law Alumni Associa-
tion.

Terry has two children ages 10 and
7. In his “spare” time, he serves as
president of his model airplane club.

H. Lawrence Hardy was installed as
President of the Coral Gables Bar
Association on May 18, 1984, for a
one-year term. He is also a member of
the Dade County Bar Association and
has been active in both for several
years.

A member of the Charter Class of
the F.S.U. College of Law, Hardy
received his B.S.B.A. degree from the
University of Florida in 1965. After

SRS aae
Law Alumni Hold Office in Local Bar Associations

two years of service in the U.S. Army,
he practiced law in Tallahassee for two
years before moving to Coral Gables.
He is a partner in the firm of Adkins
& Hardy and specializes in civil liti-
gation.

Hardy is on the troop committee of
his 14 year old son’s boy scout troop
and is active with the South Florida
Council of Boy Scouts of America.
His hobbies include scuba diving, ski-
ing and backpacking in the Carolina
mountains.

Stephen G. Watts is President of the
Clearwater Bar Association. His term
began in May 1984 and ends in May
1985.

A Charter Class graduate of the
Florida State University College of
Law, Watts received his B.S.B.A.
degree from Florida State in 1966. He
is a partner in the firm of Watts, Wil-
helm & Stoutamire in Belleair, Flor-
ida. He is currently chairman of the Greater
Clearwater Chamber of Commerce and
is active in the business community.
From 1973 to 1979, he was Professor
of Business Law at St. Petersburg Jun-
ior College.

Steve has two sons, Steve, Jr., who
is 19 and Kevin, 15.

Stephen G. Watts

C. Jeffrey Arnold assumed his posi-
tion as President of the Orange County
Bar Association on June 1, 1984. He
previously served as Secretary and Vice
President of the Association which has
approximately 1,400 members. In 1980,
he received the Award of Merit from
the Association, and in 1981, he was
the recipient of the Award of Outstand-
ing Committee Chairman.

Arnold received his A.B. degree from
the College of William and Mary in
1966 and entered law study in the
Charter Class of the F.S.U. College of
Law, graduating in 1969. Following
two years service with the U.S. Army,
he entered the practice of law in
Orange County and is a partner in the
firm of Arnold, Matheny & Eagan.

Arnold served on the Grievance
Committee of the Ninth Judicial Cir-
cuit from 1979-1982, serving as Vice-
Chairman in 1981-82. In 1982, he
received the Meritorious Service Award
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from The Florida Bar. He is a member
of the Board of Directors of the Civic
Facilities Authority for Orange County.

Jeff is married and has three children.

L

C. Jeffrey Arnold

Henry E. Davis is serving as Presi-
dent of the D.W. Perkins Bar Associa-
tion in Jacksonville. His term of office
will be completed in December 1984.

A 1975 honor graduate of the Col-
lege of Law, Davis served as Notes
and Comments Editor of the Florida
State University Law Review. He was
an attorney in the General Litigation
Section of the United States Depart-
ment of Justice from 1976 to 1980.
Presently, he is a partner in the firm of
Washington, Monroe, Davis and
Buggs in Jacksonville.

Davis is a member of the Florida
Bar, the Jacksonville Bar Association,
and the National Bar Association as
well as the D.W. Perkins Bar Asso-
ciation.

In addition to these, Edgar Lee
Elzie, Jr., a December 1974 graduate
of the College of Law, was recently
elected President of the Franklin
County Bar Association. Marva A.
Davis, who graduated from the Col-
lege of Law in 1977, recently completed
a term as President of the Barristers
Bar Association in Quincy.

Weekend (Continued from Page 1)

lowing the Brunch on Saturday. Con-
tact the Moot Court Office (904/
644-5555) for details and location.

The FSU vs. Florida football game
gets underway on Saturday evening.
Unfortunately, the Alumni Association
was unable to obtain any tickets for
the game.

Although deadlines may have passed
prior to the publication of this News-
letter, please feel free to contact the
Law Alumni Office at 904/644-4495 to
inquire about available space at the
Seminars and the Brunch. Let’s make
this year’s Reunion the best one yet!

To ensure that the College of Law
has your correct address, please write
promptly regarding any address change
to the Alumni Office, College of Law,
Florida State University, Tallahassee,
FL 32306.

FSU No. 1 Again
on Bar Exam

Florida State University College of
Law again tops the list on the passage
rate results just released by the Florida
Board of Bar Examiners. On the
August 1984 Multi-State Professional
Responsibility portion of the examina-
tion, FSU graduates finished No. 1 in
the percent of passing.

On the July 1984 general bar exam-
ination, FSU law graduates finished
first, ranking more than ten points
over the average of other Florida law
schools and approximately fourteen
points over non-Florida law school
candidates examined.

FSU finished by more than two
points over the University of Florida
and bettered the field average by over
four points. FSU College of Law grads
are consistently doing better than those
of other law schools on all portions of
the examination administered by the
Florida Board of Bar Examiners. As
the quality of our student body con-
tinues to improve, we feel confident
that we will continue to hold our No.
| rating.

1984-85 Virgil Hawkins
Fellows Chosen

Fifteen first and second year stu-
dents were selected in August to re-
ceive a Virgil Hawkins Fellowship for
the 1984-85 academic year. The fel-
lowships are named after Florida law-
yer Virgil Hawkins who was instru-
mental in integrating the state law
schools in Florida. Each fellowship
carries a cash award of $5,000. Recip-
ients are: Second Year—Linoria
Anthony (Lulu), Kenneth Boston
(Pensacola), Edward Cobham (Talla-
hassee), Thomas Gaines (Ft. Pierce),
Ennis Jacobs (Tampa), Barbara Pit-
tman (Cottondale), John Rodriguez
(Tampa), Brenda Washington (Pensa-
cola), and Dallasteen Yates (Vero
Beach); First Year—Rhonda Brazzell
(Gainesville), Adrienne Davis (Titus-
ville), Franklin J. Graham (Tallahas-
see), Stanley Halbert (Orlando),
Wanda L. Milton (Pomona Park),
Derick Roulhac (Panama City), Lans-
ing Scriven (Tallahassee), Eden Shaw
(Berrian Springs, Michigan), Donald
Smith (Jacksonville), Mary Stenson
(Macon, Georgia), and Lia Gaines
(West Palm Beach).

Dean D’Alemberte, Judge Hatchett
Inspect New Law School in New York

The American Bar Association has
appointed Talbot D’Alemberte, Dean
of the Florida State University College
of Law, to chair the accreditation
inspection team of the newly estab-
lished law school at Queens College,
City University of New York.

The inspection team also includes
Judge Joe Hatchett of the federal
appeals court, Dean Kenneth Broun of
the University of North Carolina, Pro-
fessor Roy Stuckey of the University
of South Carolina and Professor Kath-

leen Price, Professor and Librarian at
the University of Minnesota.

The inspection team will report its
findings to the ABA’s Accreditation
Committee which in turn reports to
the ABA Council on Legal Education,
a group chaired by Dean D’Alemberte
in 1982-83.

The two Floridians on the inspec-
tion team have served together once
before in 1983 when they participated
in the reinspection of Harvard Law
School. Harvard was reaccredited.

Dean D’Alemberte accepts scho-
larship check from Attorney Wil
Varn.

Scholarship Award Received
From Tallahassee Law Firm

From its beginning in 1966, the Col-
lege of Law has received strong sup-
port from local Tallahassee firms.
Among these is the firm of Ervin,
Varn, Jacobs, Odom and Kitchen. In
October, this support was expressed in
the form of a $1,000 check presented
by Wil Varn to Dean Sandy D’Alem-

Law Review

Seeks
Alumni Input

The Florida State University Law
Review, in an effort to improve its
quality and recognition, is seeking
input from the College of Law alumni.
The Review is interested in consider-
ing articles for publication, and alumni
can help by suggesting authors or top-
ics. The Review encourages all College
of Law alumni to support it by sub-
scribing. The cost of a year’s subscrip-
tion is $15.00. More information is
available from the Law Review at
(904) 644-2045.

berte as an annual contribution to the
firm’s scholarship fund.

The Ervin, Varn, Jacobs, Odom &
Kitchen Scholarship Award is given
each year to a worthy and deserving
law student. The recipient is selected
by the Dean of the College of Law
after consultation with the faculty.

Faculty 100%
Alumni Association
Members

In the first phase of the new devel-
opment effort being launched at the
FSU College of Law, 100% of the
faculty members have become contri-
butors to the Law School Enrichment
Fund making them all members in
good standing of the Alumni Associa-
tion. Over 209% of the faculty are
members of the prestigious President’s
Club due to their $1000 or more per
year contribution to the Law School
Enrichment Fund.
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Legal Writing Program Reorganized;
Five FSU Law Grads Hired as Instructors

Florida State University College of
Law has taken a bold initiative in the
teaching of legal writing and research.
The College of Law has chosen to
emphasize the teaching of these skills
and has totally reorganized the legal
research and writing program. The new
program should improve law students’
writing, researching and thinking.

In the past, like many law schools,
FSU had relegated the teaching of this
course to upper level law students. The
new program, however, is staffed by
five new, full-time faculty members
qualified to meet the challenge of mak-
ing the course a success. The addition
of these new teachers allows the first
year class to be divided into five sec-
tions for the purpose of this course.
Thus, class sizes are kept to less than
35 first year students per instructor.
The small class size enables the in-
structors to give one-on-one attention
to students in the development of their
writing and research skills.

The legal writing instructors plan
assignments, design research problems,
lecture, conduct small group work-
shops, critique and grade student pap-
ers, and survey the efforts of other law
schools to improve lawyerly prose. As
a result, first year students get per-
sonal, professional instruction in legal
writing and research, specially tailored
research problems, regular critiques of
a series of writing exercises, and expert
instruction in legal reasoning and in
oral advocacy.

Legal writing and research is a
required course during both semesters
of the first year. Students receive two
semester hours credit each semester.
The new course is graded, and stu-
dents receive a final grade after each
semester. In the first semester, students
learn basic law library research skills
and apply these skills in the prepara-
tion of objective legal writings such as
case comparisons, client letters, and
office memoranda. The focus in the
second semester is on sophisticated
library skills, legal analysis, and per-
suasive writing and speaking (advo-
cacy). The course culminates in the
preparation of an appellate brief and
the oral argument of an appellate case.

Five FSU College of Law alumni
have been appointed to develop the
new legal writing and research program
and to teach the course. The new legal

Paul Jess

writing and research instructors are
young lawyers with outstanding aca-
demic backgrounds and legal expe-
riences.

Patricia Hart Alexander graduated
from the College of Law in 1981 with
high honors. She was a member of the
FSU Moot Court team that won the
National Championship of the Ameri-
can Bar Association National Appel-
late Advocacy Competition in 1980.
She taught legal research and writing
as a student at FSU. After graduation,
Ms. Alexander worked for two years
as judicial clerk to Florida Supreme
Court Justice Ben Overton. She was in
private practice immediately before
joining the College of Law faculty as
legal writing instructor.

John C. Davis graduated from the
College of Law in 1980. Mr. Davis
subsequently joined the staff of the
Committee on Regulatory Reform of
the Florida House of Representatives.
As a legislative analyst and, later, a
staff attorney, Mr. Davis was respon-
sible for evaluating the continued need
for certain regulatory statutes, drafting
legislation, and preparing legal opin-
ions on issues raised by members of
the House of Representatives. Mr.
Davis also brings teaching experience
to his new faculty position, having
taught legal research and writing as a
law student at FSU in 1979-80.

6

Joyce Davis

Patricia Leary

Joyce Davis graduated with high
honors from the College of Law in
1976. She was a member of the moot
court team that won second place for
its brief in the International Law
Competition. After graduation she
worked for two and one-half years
with Legal Services of North Florida.
She later served as a judicial clerk for
two years with the First District Court
of Appeal in Tallahassee. Ms. Davis
practiced for two years with the firm
Davis, Kiesling & McCall and then
became a sole practitioner. Ms. Davis
brings legal teaching experience to her
position as legal writing instructor: she
not only taught legal writing as a law
student, but she later taught legal ser-
vices orientation as an adjunct profes-
sor of law at Florida State.

Paul D. Jess graduated from the
College of Law with high honors in
1982. He was a member of the FSU
Moot Court team that won the Na-
tional Championship in the 1982
National Administrative Law Compe-
tition. He was also a publishing
member of the FSU Law Review.
Before joining the faculty of the Col-
lege of Law, Mr. Jess served for two
years as a judicial clerk to First Dis-
trict Court of Appeal Judge Douglass
B. Shivers in Tallahassee.

Patricia Leary graduated from the

(Continued on Page 7)

First Public Service
Fellows Named

The Florida State University College
of Law has developed a unique pro-
gram made possible by a grant from
the Florida Bar Foundation. This pro-
gram, the Public Service Fellowship
Program, is designed to attract stu-
dents interested in public service
careers, and it is funded with a $70,000
grant from the Florida Bar Founda-
tion.

Three second-year students and
seven entering students were chosen by
a committee of faculty and alumni.
The students will receive fellowships
ranging from $4,000 to $8,000 per year.
The program requires that the Fellows
participate in a variety of public ser-
vice activities, including summer
employment and special class work
emphasizing public law concerns.

The second-year students named are

Public Service Fellows met recently with former Governor Leroy Collins to discuss his public

service career. Pictured left to right are Tim Schroeder, Jim Klindt, Francisco Rivera, Professor
Joshua Morse, Gov. Collins, Ellen Gwynn, Karen Oehme, Claire Winold, Susan Latham, Jaime

Ross, William Hamilton, and Nelson Williams.

Jim Klindt (Orlando), Jaimie Ross
(Sarasota), and Timothy Schroeder
(West Palm Beach). The entering class
selections are Ellen Gwynn (Mt. Plea-
sant, S.C.), William Hamilton (Mari-
anna), Susan Latham (Santa Rosa
Beach), Karen Oehme (Boca Raton),
Francisco Rivera (Lantana), Claire

Awards (Continued from Page 1)
bulletins, and other programs and pro-
jects yet to be announced.

If you or someone you know is
interested in sponsoring a Book
Award, please write or call Assistant

$3000 Book Awards
Admiralty

Civil Procedure 1 & 11 (2)
Constitutional Law 1 (2)
Constitutional Law 11 (2)
Corporate Tax

Contracts I and 11 (3)

$2000 Book Awards
Antitrust Law

Business Associations (2)
Commercial Paper
Conflicts of Law

Creditor’s Rights
Environmental Law

Family Law

Federal Jurisdiction (2)
Florida Criminal Procedure

$1000 Book Awards
Accounting and the Law
Administrative Law
Commercial Law
Employees Rights
Employment Discrimination
Environmental Law Journal
Fla. Admin. Practice

Labor Law (general)

Land Use Regulation

Law and Public Opinion

Dean Stephen R. MacNamara in care
of the Law School Alumni Associa-
tion, Post Office Box 10367, Tallahas-
see, FL 32302, (904) 644-3400. The
following is a listing of the Book
Awards.

Criminal Law and Procedure (2)
Evidence (2)

Professional Responsibility (2)
Property I and 11 (2)

Taxation

Torts I and 11 (2)

Gratuitous Transfers (2)
International Law

Land Transfer and Finance
Legal Research and Writing (5)
Oil and Gas Law

Sales of Personal Property
Secur. Interest Pers. Prop.
State Constitutional Law (2)
Trial Practice (2)

Law Review

Legal History

Legal Process

Moot Court

Real Estate Transactions
Remedies

Securities Regulation
Statutory Interpretation
Supreme Court Roleplaying
Taxation of Donative Transfers

Ten (10) Annual Faculty Designated Book Awards

(Numbers in parenthesis indicate more than one award given in that subject.)
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Winold (Sarasota), and Nelson Willi-
ams (Istachatta).

Dean Talbot D’Alemberte praised
both the selections and the Florida
Bar Foundation’s dedication to public
service. He said that “the program will
be a tremendous learning experience
for the students and benefit the state
community as a whole. It is our hope
that the Program will foster and en-
courage students to make a commit-
ment to public service.”

Writing (Continued from Page 6)
College of Law with high honors in
1981. Along with Ms. Alexander, she
was a member of the FSU Moot Court
team that won the National Cham-
pionship of the American Bar Associa-
tion National Appellate Advocacy
Competition in 1980. Ms. Leary won
best advocate honors at that competi-
tion. Following graduation she served
as judicial clerk to Florida Supreme
Court Chief Justice Alan Sundberg.
Immediately prior to joining the FSU
faculty as legal writing instructor, she
served as judicial clerk to Chief Judge
William Stafford, United States Dis-
trict Court, Northern District of
Florida.

These new faculty members have laid
the foundation for, and are building, a
solid legal writing and research pro-
gram. The College of Law is confident
that this effort will produce one of the
nation’s finest programs and greatly
enhance the writing and research skills
of FSU’s future alumni.

Alumni are encouraged to submit
items of interest to the Newsletter.
Forward to: Elora B. Harwood
Alumni Newsletter
College of Law
Florida State University
Tallahassee, FL 32306




69

James M. Barclay has been selected by
Florida Hospital Cost Containment
Board as its first general counsel.
Offices are located in the Larson
Building, Tallahassee 32301. 904/
488-1295.

W. Don Nelson is Chief of Staff in the
Office of the Governor, State of
Nebraska, Executive Suite, State
Capitol, P.O. Box 94848, Lincoln,
Nebraska 68509-4848. 402/471-2244.

J. Michael Shea is practicing law as
Shea & Associates, P.A., 312 South
Brevard Avenue, P.O. Box 2742,
Tampa 33606. 813/251-0733.

70

Curt Kiser of Palm Harbor defeated a
Republican opponent in the primary
race for a District 19 Senate seat. He
is unopposed in the general election.

Marsha L. Lyons, a partner in Lyons
& Farrar, P.A., 201 Alhambra Cir-
cle, Ste. 1200, Coral Gables 33134,
recently addressed the South Florida
Claims Association on the process-
ing and prosecution of fraudulent
claims. She was formerly an assist-
ant United States attorney and chief
of the Fraud Division of the U.S.
Attorney’s Office in Miami.

George L. Waas has been elected
Chairman-Elect of the Administra-
tive Law Section of the Florida Bar.
Waas, who practices with Slepin,
Slepin, Lambert & Waas, 1114 E.
Park Avenue, Tallahassee 32301,
904/224-5200, will assume the chair-
manship in June 1985.

72

Joel D. Bronstein, chairman of the
Tax/Corporate Department of Jac-
obs, Robbins, Gaynor, Burton,
Hampp, Burns, Bronstein & Shas-
teen, has been selected as a named
partner in the firm’ St. Petersburg
office.

Charles A. Francis, formerly of the
firm of Ervin, Varn, Jacobs, Odom
& Kitchen, announces the formation
of a new partnership, Francis &
Sweet, 908 Thomasville Rd., P.O.
Box 10551, Tallahassee 32302. 904/
222-3440.

Arthur C. Fulmer is a partner in the
firm of Smith, Fulmer & Smith,
1960 East Edgewood Drive, Lake-
land, 33803. 813/688-2220.

Samuel A. Price of Ft. Lauderdale has
been appointed by Gov. Robert
Graham to the Fourth District Court
of Appeal Judicial Nominating
Commission.

74

William Gary of Tallahassee was
elected Circuit Judge, Group I,
Second Judicial Circuit, in the Sep-
tember 4 primary election.

Peter B. Heebner is a partner in the
firm of Van Wert, Heebner, Baggett,
Bohner & Prechtl, Riverwood Exec-
utive Center, 4031 S. Nova Rd.,
Port Orange 32019.

Douglas P. Lawless is a partner in the
firm of Taylor and Lawless, 46
North Washington Blvd., Ste. 21,
Sarasota 33577. 813/366-0911.

Norman Stallings, Jr. is associated
with the firm of Gibbons, Tucker,
Miller, Whatley & Stein, P.A., P.O.
Box 1363, Tampa 33601. 813/228-
7841.

75

Cyrus C. Callum is an attorney with
the Public Defender’s Office, 12990
E. 47th Ave., Denver, Colorado
80239. 303/371-9117.

Edgar Lee Elzie, Jr., Apalachicola, was
recently elected President of the
Franklin County Bar Association.

Richard D. Hamrick recently became
Tax Manager with the firm of May,
Zima & Co., CPAs, 5201 W. Ken-
nedy Blvd., Ste. 415, Tampa 33609.
813/870-3305.

T.J. Rose will begin State Department
service in Nicaragua in mid-No-
vember. His address will be Ameri-
can Embassy Nicaragua, APO,
Miami, Florida 34021.

76

Janet E. Ferris is General Counsel to
the Florida Department of Law
Enforcement, P.O. Box 1489, Talla-
hassee 32302. 904/ 488-8323.
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R. Kent Lilly has become a partner in
the firm of Gibson, Connor and
Lilly, P.O. Box 1199, Lake Wales
33853. 813/676-8584. He was re-
cently elected President of the Polk
County Trial Lawyers Association
for 1984-85.

William N. Meggs of Tallahassee won
the Second Judicial Circuit State
Attorney race in the September 4
primary election.

Teresa Gail Sosby is a partner in the
firm of Cuadrado & Sosby, P.A.,
2600 S.W. 3rd Ave., Ste. 300, Miami
33129. 305/858-1818.

Linda Treiman is a partner in the firm
of Treiman & Harp, P.A., 11 N.
Main St., Brooksville 33512. 904/
796-1512.

77

Mark H. Gibbons won the Democratic
primary race for the District 66 seat
in the House of Representatives. He
faces Republican Kenneth Copeland
in the November 6 general election.

‘78

Paul H. Amundsen has recently be-
come associated with the firm of
McDermott, Will & Emery, 2540
Executive Center Circle West, Tal-
lahassee 32301.904/656-1791.

Mark Payne is an associate with the
firm of Lawrence & Payne, P.A.,
603 E. Jackson, Tampa 33602.
813/223-7361.

Horace Schow, II, has been selected to
serve as General Counsel to the State
Board of Administration of Florida,
P.O. Drawer 5318, Tallahassee
32314. 904/ 488-4406.

Fred B. Share is a partner in the firm
of Nunn & Share, Attorneys at Law,
1400 Ocean Shore Blvd., Ste. 205,
P.O. Box 3016, Ormond Beach
32074.904/441-1030.

Anita Dahlquist Trotter is a sole prac-
titioner at 120 S. Main St., Cornelia,
GA 30531. 404/778-6266.

79

James L. Bacchus has been elected to
the Florida Council of International
Development for the 1984-85 term.

L T T T T TR

He practices corporate, banking and
trade law in the Orlando office of
Akerman, Senterfitt & Eidson.

Gerald T. Berry is a partner in the
firm of McDonnell, Buckel & Berry,
720 Goodlette Road, Ste. 304,
Naples 33940. 813/261-6393.

Gordon D. Cherr is practicing law at
1501 E. Park Ave., Tallahassee
32301. 904/224-4193.

Thomas F. Kirwin is an attorney with
the U.S. Army JAG Corps in Ger-
many, HHC 2AD (fwd), APO, NY
09355.

Domenick R. Lioce, a partner of
Shutts & Bowen, West Palm Beach,
was recently appointed chairman of
the Corporate and Tax Continuing
Education Committee for the Palm
Beach County Bar Association.

Mary L. Sweet, formerly of the firm of
Ervin, Varn, Jacobs, Odom & Kit-
chen, announces the formation of a
new partnership, Francis & Sweet,
908 Thomasville Road, Tallahassee
32302. 904/222-3440.

David W. Wilcox, formerly with Icard,
Merrill, et al. in Sarasota, announ-
ces the opening of his office at South-
east Banking Center, Ste. 44, 920
Manatee Ave. West, Bradenton
33505. 813/746-2136.

‘80

Jim Wright is a research aide in the
First District Court of Appeal in
Tallahassee. He plans to enter Epis-
copal Seminary in 1986.

‘81

Randal B. Atkinson is associated with
the firm of Laventhol & Horwath,
One Tampa City Center, 201 N.
Franklin, Tampa 33602. 813/228-
7355.

Julie Gallagher is an attorney with the
Department of Professional Regula-
tion, 130 N. Monroe St., Tallahassee
32301. 904/488-0062.

C. Michael Hardman has become
associated with the firm of Freeman
& Hawkins, 2800 First Atlanta
Tower, Atlanta, GA 30383. 404/
522-0856.

Cary E. Klein is a partner in the firm
of Klein & Klein, Ste. 500, E. 1551
Forum Place, West Palm Beach
34401. 305/ 689-1525.

Margot Pequinot of Clearwater has
been appointed by Gov. Robert
Graham to the Second District
Court of Appeal Judicial Nominat-
ing Commission.

David F. Pleasanton is an attorney in
the U.S. Navy JAG Corps, Naval
Base Bldg. NH 55, Charleston, SC
29408. 803/743-4742.

‘82

Lila L. Abrams has become associated
with the firm of Boyd & DuBose,
3500 InterFirst One, Dallas, TX
75202. 214/922-0099.

Mary Lynn Bujnowski is associated
with the firm of Englander, Schach-
ter, Brainard, DiSano & Leeds, P.A.,
10099 Seminole Blvd., Seminole
33542. 813/398-5555.

Susan G. Connelly recently became
associated with the firm of Siemon,
Larsen & Purdy, 200 S. Wacker Dr.,
Chicago, IL 60606. 312/876-1560.

‘83

Kevin S. Doty has become associated
with William H. Dixon, P.A., 2115
Palm Bay Rd., N.E., Ste. 2E, Palm
Bay 32905. 305/727-0222.

James L. Duncan is associated with
the firm of Nightingale, Liles, Den-
nard & Jordan, 1528 Ellis Street,
Brunswick, Georgia 31520. 912/265-
0220.

Paula Freeman is associated with the
firm of Parks & Moss, 2100 Summit
Tower West, Eleven Greenway Plaza
East, Houston, Texas 77046. 713/
626-9870.

IN MEMORIAM

Timothy C. Herbert, West Palm
Beach, FL. Class of 1981. Died
October 24, 1984.

Alfred L. Frith has become associated
with the firm of Siemon, Larson &
Matlin, 1900 Glades Rd., Ste. 401,
Boca Raton 33431. 305/368-9200.

Gregory A. Marcille is associated with
Frank E. Sheffield, P.A., 906 Tho-
masville Rd., Tallahassee 32302.
904/878-1161.

Erin McLaughlin recently became
associated with the Municipal Code
Corporation, 1700 Capital Circle,
S.W., Tallahassee 32304. 904/576-
3171.

Terry Beth Moldoff has become asso-
ciated with the firm of Esler &
Kirschbaum, P.A., 315 S.E. 7th St.,
Ste. 300, Ft. Lauderdale 33301.
305/764-5400.

Sarah Nall is an attorney in the
Department of Community Affairs,
2571 Executive Center Circle East,
Tallahassee 32301. 904/488-0410.

Timothy L. Whalen is an associate in
the firm of Jones & Foster, P.A.,
505 S. Flagler Dr., West Palm Beach
33402. 305/659-3000.

‘84

Scott Ballard is a partner in the firm
of Ballard, Slade & Ballard, 113
Glynn St., Fayetteville, GA 30214.
404/461-4222.

Steven B. Bauman is associated with
the Law Office of Dana C. Mat-
thews, 385 Highway 98 East, Ste. 10,
Destin 32541. 904/837-3662.

Valeria Hendricks is Judicial Clerk to
Judge T. Truett Ott, Second District
Court of Appeal, 700 TECO Plaza,
702 N. Franklin St., Tampa 33602.

Dorothy S. Johnson is an attorney
with the Florida Senate Transporta-
tion Committee, Senate Office Build-
ing, Room 30, Tallahassee 32303.
904/488-6518.

Jeffrey Wills Lewis has become an
associate in the firm of Carlton,
Fields, Ward, Emmanuel, Smith &
Cutler, P.A., P.O. Box 3239, Tampa
32601. 813/223-5366.

W. Kevin Russell is an associate in the
firm of Wotitzky, Wotitzky, Wilkins,
Frohlich & Jones, 201 W. Marion
Ave., Ste. 301, Punta Gorda 33950.
813/639-2171.




Faculty Notes

Charles Ehrhardt spoke on “Cross
Examination and DUI Cases” at the
Florida Prosecuting Attorneys Associ-
ation’s DUI School held in Orlando in
September. He also participated in a
Seminar on Problem Areas in the Law
of Evidence sponsored by the Univer-
sity of Iowa College of Law in Sep-
tember; his topic was “The Practical
Aspects of Cross Examination.” In
August, West Publishing Company
published the second edition of Ehr-
hardt’s Florida Evidence.

Adam Hirsch presented a paper
entitled “The Penitentiary and Slavery:
Contrasts and Connections™ at the
annual meeting of The American
Society for Legal History in Newark,
New Jersey on October 19-20, 1984.

Henry Bailey has completed the
manuscript for the 1985 Supplement

Jack Van Doren autographs a copy of his
new book for Dean D’Alemberte.

Chuck Ehrhardt is demanding that all empty
library shelving be filled with copies of his
new Evidence casebook!

No. | to Brady on Bank Checks, 5th
Ed. to be published by Warren, Gor-
ham and Lamont, Inc., of New York
City. Volume 2 of Oregon Uniform
Commercial Code, covering UCC
Articles 3 through 7 was recently pub-
lished by Butterworth Legal Publish-
ers of Seattle. Volume 1 on UCC
Article 2 was issued in 1983.

Jack Van Doren published Florida
Real Property Law (Harrison Co.) in
October and the 1984 Supplement to
Condominiums, The Law in Florida
(Harrison Co.) will be printed soon.
Van Doren has been selected as a
member of the Executive Committee
of the International Exchanges Section
of the AALS and will serve as co-
planner of the Section’s program at
the January 1985 meeting of the Asso-
ciation of American Law Schools.

The College of Law hosted a reception on October 24 for visiting law school recruiters. Shown
above talking to Michael Patrick of the University of Fiorida are John Larson and Adam Hirsch.
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1984 Graduates Elected
to Coif Membership

Eligible graduates of the Class of
1984 were recently elected to member-
ship in the Florida State University
Chapter of the Order of the Coif,
Membership in Coif is limited to those
who have completed at least 75% of
their law studies in'graded courses and
rank in the top 10% of all graduates in
the class. New members are: Thomas
A. Conrad, Eric L. Dauber, Peter D,
Doragh, Randall W. Hanna, Richard
K. Johnson, Thomas Katheder, Her-
bert R. Kraft, Edward J. Lopez,
Michael Metz, James M. Porter, Cindy
R. Post, Frank P. Rainer, Clifford
Sanborn, Russell P. Schropp, Doreen
Spadorcia, Jeffrey A. Stoops, Vincent
G. Torpy, Rex Davis Ware, and Peggy
West.

Mr. Kenneth L. Connor, Class of
1972, was elected the first honorary
member of the chapter. Connor grad-
uated in the top 10% of his class and
was a member of the Moot Court
team. He is a partner in the Lake
Wales law firm of Gibson, Connor &
Lilly and taught as a visiting faculty
member at the College of Law in the
Spring of 1983. He is president-elect of
the College of Law Alumni Associ-
ation.

Professor Lynne H. Henderson was
elected a faculty member of the chap-
ter. Associate Dean Edwin M. Sch-
roeder serves as president of the chap-
ter, and Professor John W. Larson is
secretary.

Missing Alumni

We do not have the correct addresses
for the alumni listed below. Please help
us keep our lists up-to-date by inform-
ing the Law Alumni Office if you know
the address for a “missing alum.” Also,
please remember to notify the office if
you move. The “missing alumni” are:

Susan Stawarski Domeshek
David Morrison
Gwendolyn Philpot Calloway

. Henry J. Bailey

Charles H. Martin

,\

i

Bailey and Martin Are 1984-85 Visiting Professors

Visiting Professors Henry J. Bailey,
111 and Charles H. Martin have joined
the faculty for academic year 1984-85.
They are teaching a number of courses
which add to the enrichment of the
College of Law curriculum.

Professor Henry J. Bailey, III ar-
rived in September to begin his ap-
pointment as Visiting Professor of Law
for the 1984-85 academic year. He is
teaching courses in Sales of Goods
and Secured Transactions and a Pro-
ducts Liability Seminar this Fall, and
will teach seminars in Commercial

Believe (Continued from Page 3)

ing Legal Education (Advanced Legal
Studies) for practitioners in Oxford,
England. Participants will be limited
and taught in the traditional Oxford
style in the areas of Legal History and
Tax Policy. Such notables as Con-
gressman Claude Pepper, Boris Bittker
of Yale, and Jeffrey Hackney of
Oxford are all planning to attend. The
two tracks will be limited to approxi-
mately 60 participants each and those
alumni who are planning to attend the
American Bar Association Convention
in London should add this program to
the schedule. The College of Law has
rented Wadham College in its entirety
for this grand event which will be held
between July 21st and 26th, 1985.

The College of Law will also begin
its class representative system by July
1, 1985. Class officers will be selected,
goals will be established and plans will
be made for annual contributions from
our law school alumni as well as regu-
lar class reunions. We will be expect-
ing the alumni to contribute not only
their money to the College of Law but
also their time, sharing with our stu-
dents their practical experiences as
lawyers in the State of Florida.

Great things are planned for 1985.
We hope that you will contribute to as
many of them as possible, participate
in all you can and share with us your
ideas to improve not only the Alumni
Association but also the College of
Law.

Paper and Banking Law in the Spring
Semester.

Professor Bailey served as a banking
and commercial law attorney in New
York City for 15 years, first with the
Legal Department of the Federal
Reserve Bank and later with the
American Bankers Association Legal
Department. In 1965, he began teach-
ing at Willamette University College
of Law and retired as a full professor
in 1981. He was an adjunct professor
there and in law practice from 1981 to
1983. He presently holds the title of
Professor Emeritus. He was Visiting
Professor of Law at the University of
Akron in 1983-84.

Professor Bailey received his B.A.
degree from Pennsylvania State and
his J.D. from Yale University. He has
written and published extensively in
the areas of banking, commercial law,
and products liability.

Charles H. Martin will be teaching
three courses at the College of Law
during the 1984-85 academic year. He
is teaching Administrative Law this
Fall, and in the Spring Semester, he
will teach Employees Rights and a
Seminar on Communications Law.

Professor Martin received his J.D.
from Boalt Hall School of Law, Uni-
versity of California, Berkeley, in 1977.
His B.A. degree was received cum
laude from Harvard in 1974. He was
associated with the Washington, D.C.
firm of Hogan & Hartson prior to
becoming Assistant to the General
Counsel of the U.S. Navy in 1978.
From 1979-1982, he served as Assist-
ant Corporation Counsel in the Office
of the Corporation Counsel of the
District of Columbia. He was an
Assistant Attorney General with the
State of Florida and an Instructor in
the School of Business and Industry of
Florida A & M University.

Professor Martin has served as con-
sultant to Interstellar Media of Wash-
ington, D.C. and to a Fisk Black Col-
lege Communications Planning Grant.
In 1981, he co-authored “Media Ac-
cess: A Handbook for Public Interest
Attorneys.”
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Adjuncts Enrich The
Fall 1984 Curriculum

Adding to the College of Law cur-
riculum are courses being taught by
three adjunct faculty members. Wade
L. Hopping, Larry D. Simpson and
Roosevelt Randolph were appointed
in September to teach during the Fall
Semester.

A partner in the Tallahassee firm of
Hopping, Boyd, Green & Sams, Wade
L. Hopping served as justice of the
Supreme Court of Florida from 1968
to 1969. He served as Legislative
Assistant and Constitutional Law
Advisor to Governor Claude Kirk and
was Director of Continuing Legal
Education of The Florida Bar from
1964 to 1967. He has practiced law in
both Florida and Ohio, concentrating
on the areas of real estate, probate and
corporations. His memberships include
the Environmental Quality Committee
of the ABA Natural Resources Law
Section and the Environmental Law
Committee of The Florida Bar. After
receiving his B.A. degree from Ohio
State University in 1953, he earned his
law degree from the Ohio State Uni-
versity Law School. He is teaching a
course in Land Use Regulation.

Roosevelt Randolph graduated from
the Florida State University College of
Law in 1974 after receiving his B.A.
degree in Mathematics and Political
Science from the University of North
Carolina at Chapel Hill. He was an
Assistant State Attorney prior to
entering private law practice in 1977
and is currently a partner in the firm
of Knowles and Randolph. He is teach-
ing Trial Practice, a course which he
has taught at the College of Law pre-
viously and for which his extensive
background in trial work makes him
well qualified to teach.

A 1973 graduate of the College of
Law, Larry D. Simpson is a member
of the law firm of Davis & Judkins.
He served as Assistant State Attorney
from 1974 to 1980 and has lectured
extensively in the areas of criminal law
and forensic sciences. He has taught as
an adjunct at the College of Law for
the past two years and is currently
teaching the Criminal Clinical Orien-
tation course.

The background and experience of
these adjunct faculty members enriches
the law curriculum. Their willingness
to devote valuable time to teaching is
appreciated by both the administration
and students of the College of Law.




Placement Update

Fall On-Campus Interviews

The Fall Interview Season has been
busy and exciting. More than 85 firms
and employers scheduled on-campus
visits which began September 13 and
will end on November 30. Approxi-
mately 280 students registered with the
Placement Office this Fall and received
the new Placement Handbook which
was compiled and printed in August.
Comments from the interviewers indi-
cate that they are extremely impressed
with the quality and ability of Florida
State’s second- and third-year law stu-
dents. If your firm has not visited the
campus, dates are available until
November 30. You can reserve a time
by calling the Placement Office.

Gulf Coast Recruiting Conference

A new program was instituted this
Fall in the form of a Recruiting Con-
ference held jointly with Cumberland
Law School. Employers from Alabama
and West Florida were invited to
attend the Conference at Gulf Shores,
Alabama, on September 21-23, 1984.
Here, they were able to interview stu-
dents from both Florida State and
Cumberland at one location and enjoy
a weekend at the beach at the same
time.

Thirteen firms participated in the
Conference. There were 39 students
from Cumberland, and ten students

—

Mark Miller (left) checks his watch to make sure he will not be late for an interview.

from Florida State attended. The week-
end was enjoyable and profitable. Sev-
eral students have been invited to visit
firms in Pensacola and Mobile as a
result of the Gulfcoast Conference
interviews.

Special thanks go to those alumni
who expressed interest in the program
and in the College of Law during Ms.
Harwood’s visit in August and to those
whose firms participated in the Con-
ference.

Job Fair

The 1985 Young Lawyers Section
Job Fair will be held at the Hyatt
Regency Miami on January 25 and 26
during the Mid-Year Florida Bar

Astrid Wistedt and Ross Hering wait it out between interviews at the Gulf Coast Conference.
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Convention. The Job Fair offers em-
ployers an opportunity to interview
law students from all five Florida law
schools as well as recent graduates and
experienced young lawyers.

Employers who wish to participate
in the Job Fair may register by using
the registration form from the No-
vember | issue of The Florida Bar
News, by contacting Orman L. Kim-
brough, Esquire, P.O. Box 8188,
Orlando, FL 32801, or by contacting
Elora B. Harwood in the Placement
Office (904/644-4495).

Law alumni are encouraged to take
advantage of the Job Fair opportunity
in meeting their firm’s hiring needs.

TIHIE

get it during alumni
weekend on campus

Environmental Law
Society Makes Plans

Scott Deleve, President of the
Environmental Law Society, reports
that the group has several activities
planned for the Fall and Spring semes-
ters. DODONA, the ELS newsletter,
is scheduled for publication in Novem-
ber. Alumni are encouraged to get
involved with DODONA. The news-
Jetter contains articles relating to dif-
ferent areas of environmental law—
land use controls, pesticide regulation,
permitting processes, and beach and
wildlife protection. If you would like
to submit a short article or if there is a
topic you feel should be investigated,
contact DODONA, c/o ELS, FSU
College of Law, Tallahassee, FL 32306.
If you would like a subscription, send
$10 to the same address.

Another project of interest is the
annual Wine and Cheese reception
which will be held at the Ist DCA
building on Thursday, November 8
from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. Lawyers and
judges from the Tallahassee area are
invited to attend this reception, and
any alumni who live in town or who
will be in Tallahassee on the 8th are
particularly invited to attend.

ELS members will be involved in
the “greening” of the Apalachee Park-
way in February. They are also help-
ing in the initial stages of planning a
State Growth Management Conference
which will bring together representa-
tives of the various players in the
growth management game—environ-
mentalists, developers, local govern-
ment officials and legislators. The
progress of this exciting idea will be
reported in coming months.

Job Notice Bulletin
Available to Alums

The Placement Office publishes an
Alumni Job Notice Bulletin that is
mailed out during the first or second
week of each month. It contains a cur-
rent listing of all job openings on file
with the Placement Office. If you are
interested in being placed on the mail-
ing list to receive the Job Notice Bul-
letin, please contact Elora Harwood in
the Placement Office, College of Law,
Florida State University, Tallahassee,
Florida 32306, or call 904/ 644-4495.

James Harold
Thompson

r 3

The new Speaker of the Florida
House of Representatives, James

~Harold Thompson, is the first gradu-

ate of the Florida State University
College of Law to assume such a post
in the Florida Legislature. Speaker
Thompson graduated in the Class of
1969 and has risen to the most power-
ful position in the Florida House of
Representatives in a relatively short
period of time.

Before Speaker Thompson could be

| Ken Jenne

Legislatively We Have Come of Age

sworn in, Ken Jenne, Florida State
University College of Law Class of
1972, rounded up enough votes to
assure his election as President-Elect
Designate of the Florida Senate. Jenne
will take office following the two-year
term of Senate President Harry John-
ston. Senator Jenne will be the first
FSU College of Law graduate to sit as
Senate President. Our best to Speaker
Thompson and Senator Jenne in what
we hope will become an FSU tradition.

Linda Spaulding receives her winning first prize check from Dean D’Alemberte.

Spaulding Wins Nathan
Burkan Memorial Competition

Linda Rae Spaulding of Plantation,
Florida is the winner of the $500 First
Prize in the Nathan Burkan Memorial
Competition. Her winning essay is
entitled “International Copyright: The
Historical Development and the Pres-
ent Day Situation.” The Nathan
Burkan Memorial Competition is
sponsored annually by the American
Society of Composers, Authors and
Publishers.

Spaulding will be considered for the
National Burkan Awards to take place

13

later. Recipients of National prizes will
receive awards ranging from $500 to
$3,000.

Before her law school studies, Ms.
Spaulding graduated cum laude from
Florida State University with degrees
in Music and Government. She is a
member of Phi Delta Phi, American
Trial Lawyers Association, and the
Patent, Trademark and Copyright Law
Section of the American Bar Asso-
ciation.
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ALUMNI REUNION WEEKEND REGISTRATION FORM |
Month/ Year ; Calendar of Events
Name Graduation ‘
Address November 17 Florida State vs. Tennessee-Chattanooga
. ) 17 Homecoming Beer and Oyster Party
City/State/ Zip ‘ 22,23 Thanksgiving Recess
Telonhone: * Busl H s 29 Alumni Association Board of Directors Meeting - Tallahassee
SRR SRR i | 30 Alumni Reunion CLE Seminars
Name(s) of Guest(s) ( 30 Alumni Reunion Reception
30 Classes End
’ 30 On-campus Interviews End
Please # of Fee per Total ’ December 1 Alumn@ Reuni.on. Brunch ‘
Check Persons Person Amount ‘ 1 Alumni Association 'Ann}.lal Meetmg
f 1 Florida State vs. University of Florida
Friday, November 30, 1984 15 Graduation
. . s i January 7 Classes Begin
"Iglrla!dPrz;ctlce (S:.emfmar (8/2:M t- S00PM) AL 23-26 Florida Bar Mid-Year Convention - Miami
LI B SO RIoe! S hisy. 24-25 FSU Growth Management Conference
Tax Seminar (8AM - 5:00PM) $85.00 25-26 Law Library Dedication
Florida State Conference Center ‘
(Designation Credit - Members of The Florida "
Bar who attend these Courses will be able to |
receive designation plan credit.)
Cash Bar (immediately following seminars) }
Florida State Conference Center AI u m ni I nformation Sheet
Saturday, December 1, 1984 1‘5 Name
Reunion Brunch for Alumni and Guests | Monthlyear of graduation from College of Law
Bloody Marys/ Mimosas 9:30AM \
Brunch 10:00 AM $12.00 \ Home address
Florida State Conference Center 1 City State Zip code
Total Amount Enclosed $ " Home telephone Area code
' Name of organization/firm
Make checks payable to: Law School Alumni Association Business address
MAIL COMPLETED REGISTRATION FORM Law School Alumni Association | City State Zip code
AND PAYMENT IMMEDIATELY to: P.O. Box 10367 Business telephone Area code
Tallahassee, FL 32302 = )
, : Please » the address you prefer as your mailing address Home __ Business
RESPOND PROMPTLY — REGISTRATION IS LIMITED! ,
Professional status (attorney, corporate counsel, banker, etc.)
Area(s) of law practiced:
Bars of which a member:
ATTENTION: ATTENTION: Information you wish to share with the College of Law administration and faculty regarding policies, ad-
CLASS OF "73-774 CLASS OF "78-79 k missions, curriculum, etc., or with fellow alums.
You are invited to a Reunion barbeque at 6:00 PM, Fri- You are invited to join your classmates at Clyde’s on Fri- ‘ ‘
day, November 30, on the law school lawn. Cost is $10.00 day, November 30, at 8:00 PM. On Saturday afternoon, ! :
per person. Contact Carol Hart, 1616 Golf Terrace Drive, December 1, there will be a beer and oysters party at the |
Tallahassee, FL 32301, 904/222-0341. law school. Contact Bruce Barkett, 1415 N. Bronough 1
Street, Tallahassee, FL 32303. {
| \‘
|
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